
The Pastor Appreciation social last night was such a blessing to Cindy and me. As we looked around at all of the tables 
(most of them were full), we were reminded of the great love of Jesus Christ.  The verse in 1 Peter 2 came to my mind this 
morning as I sit to write this week’s newsletter.

1 Peter 2:9 “But you are a chosen race, a royal priesthood, a holy nation, a people for his own possession, that you 
may proclaim the excellencies of him who called you out of darkness into his marvelous light.”

We are a chosen group of believers whom God has assembled together at White Oak Hill FWB Church. Each of us has 
a unique story of grace. But all of us choose to worship our great God together. And it is an honor to be your pastor. A 
privilege to call you friends and family. May the Lord continue to use our family for His glory.

 

So many announcements this past Sunday. Please allow me to say a few words for those of you who may have missed 
some of them.

We launched our Operation Christmas Child Campaign Sunday. We certainly appreciate Nancy Brantley and all of her 
efforts to ensure the children around the world receive a blessing. Please remember to place $10 in the shoebox to assist 
Samaritan’s Purse with the cost.

The FLOATING bridal shower for Ms. Lauren Bissette (soon to be Mrs. Salvador Guzman) will be this Sunday from 2:00-
4:00 p.m. A copy of the invitation is included.
 

Our annual Harvest Festival will be held on October 29th from 3-6:00 p.m. This event requires a great deal of planning and 
a large number of volunteers. Please consider signing up to help with the games or the food preparation. We need your 
help! A sign-up sheet is located in the foyer. The W.A.C. is sponsoring a cake auction for the W.A.C. state missionaries. I 
remember Mrs. Batchelor and Mrs. Shirley Dew outbidding me last year. Yep-time to go again!
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Instead of a door-to-door canvasing in our outreach endeavors; let’s try something new. Our Saturday morning outreach 
doesn’t seem to be very effective. I will put a list of names of inactive members and new families in the area. Would you 
consider taking a Harvest festival/Homecoming flyer to a family that is on the list?

A security team meeting is scheduled for October 12th. If you currently serve on the security team or are interested in 
serving; please be at this meeting. Major Steve Stroud of the Wilson Police Dept. will be facilitating the event. Thank 
you, Major Steve.
 

Mission Sundays in October

This Sunday morning John Groenveld and his family will be with us. They aren’t strangers to White Oak Hill. John and 
his family serve the Lord in Togo, West Africa. They are medical missionaries, and the Lord is using them in a powerful 
way in a very dark region of the world.

We have called October 30th Project Hickory Day! Of course, we love the Huff and Smith families. Our church already 
has this mission work in the church budget. But they are still trying to raise the financial support needed to plant a 
church in Hickory, NC. Would you pray for these families and ask the Lord how you can help them?

 

Of course, we find ourselves in an election year. I would like to encourage you to do several of the following things.

1.	 Pray for America and pray for how to vote.
2.	 Make sure you are registered to vote. NC Voter Applications are in the foyer. I will be glad to help anyone who needs 

assistance.
3.	 Research the candidates on the ballot. The ballot changes depending on the county of residence. What is their posi-

tion on Biblical issues (i.e., abortion, LGBT, etc.)?
4.	 Schedule time to vote on November 8th.

The only thing necessary for the triumph of evil is for good men to do nothing.
Edmund Burke

 

Let me close the newsletter with a word of thanks. Many of you are so faithful in your tithes and offerings. Inflation is at 
the highest mark seen in my lifetime (and that’s a very long time). Many of you are on a fixed income. Yet, you remain 
faithful to the Lord!!  Thank you for putting the Lord first in your budget. You are making an eternal difference for the 
Lord Jesus Christ. 

 
Love in Christ,

Pastor Hal
Galatians 2:20



Schedule of Services

Sunday

In-Person
Sunday School at 9:30 am

Sunday Morning Worship at 10:30 am

On-Line
Sunday Morning Online Service at 10:30 am

Sunday Evening Online Service Only at 6 pm

Wednesday
7 PM - Prayer, Praise & Bible Study

Engage Youth, Propel Kids & Nursery

WOH Services can be seen on either: 
  Facebook - Hal Jones page 

  White Oak Hill Free Will Baptist Church - Website
  White Oak Hill Free Will Baptist Church YouTube

FREE CHRISTIAN RESOURCES
Three Ways to Register at RightNowMedia

Link
This link is easy to access to the church's account:
https://app.rightnowmedia.org/join/WHITEO-
AKHILL

Text Code
This text code is easy to access to the church's ac-
count: WHITEOAKHILL can be texted to 49775.

QR Code
This scannable code is easy to access to the 
church’s account.

Listed below are our prayer updates:

1.	 Kay Dew-Kay still needs our encouragement and prayers as he battle cancer.
2.	 Gregg Wall- Your prayers are working. He is doing much better.
3.	 Shirley Dew-Ms. Shirley is doing much better. It’s so good to see her in church again. Please continue to pray for her 

and Bro. Bobby.
4.	 Patricia & Gene Register-Please pray for her as she continues her dialysis treatment and is waiting for a kidney trans-

plant. Gene’s surgery went well, and he is home recovering.
5.	 Tim Riggs-Please pray for our former pastor. His kidneys are not working, and he is undergoing dialysis.
6.	 Debra Pierce- In Wilson Hospital to remove her gall bladder. 
7.	 Sue Bissette- Ms. Sue has taken a turn for the worse. Her sciatic nerve is giving her a fit.  Please pray for pain manage-

ment and a full revovery.
8.	 Melisa Belcher-Her health in improving. But she still needs prayer.
9.	 Bonnie Hayes-This is Glenda and Christi’s aunt. God has been so good to Ms. Bonnie.  She is still at WilMed Rehab 

receiving physical therapy.
10.	Billy John Dew- We need to cover Billy John in prayer. The cancer is in his body. But we know our God can still heal 

him.
11.	Bailey Christian Childcare
12.	Glenda Carroll-Please pray for Glenda. She went to cardiologist yesterday and waiting for results. 
13.	Charles Sherrod-Bro. Charles is doing much better. Thank you for your prayers. He is still recovering from the knee 

surgery. 
14.	Elizabeth Deans- She is experiencing severe back pain. Please pray for wisdom and direction to follow the right treat-

ment plan.
15.	Harold Brantley-Brother Harold had surgery to repair the broken bone. Then he spent a few weeks in rehabilitation. 

Now he is home and doing much better. Thank-you for your prayers!
16.	Judith Grant-Let’s pray for our dear sister. I can’t go into details, but she needs a special touch of the Master’s hand for 

something that has physically plagued her all year



MISSIONS CORNER!
Please pray for these missionaries!




